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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

DPH Edgehill Training Center – Large Training Room - Dover
Thursday, September 17, 2015 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
  Patricia Ayers, Devon Degyansky, John Evans, Janice Jolly, James Lafferty, Jim Martin, George Meldrum, Susan Phillips
Members Excused: 
Anthony Brazen, Helena Carter, Robert Daniels, Andrea Guest, Thomas Hall
Members Absent:      Jack Akester
Associate Members Present:    Lynn Fahey, Dan Hoeftman, Bruce Lorenz
Associate Members Excused:   Charles Sygowski
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Lisa Furber, James Lark, Edie McCole, John McKenna
Interested Parties Present:  
 Elizabeth Booth, Bryan Gordon, Bryce Hewlett, Melissa Smith, Charles Constant, Barbara Bell
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman James Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05a.m. And welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

 
	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	A correction was made to the  minutes from June 18, 2015 that the Technical Assistance Training dates are December 7th and 8th not the 9th.  The minutes were not approved since there was no quorum.  

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman Lafferty reported that the new Division Director of DSAMH, Mike Barbieri would not be able to make this meeting but would be at the October one.  A chair and vice-chair need to be nominated in October for a vote in November.  Bruce Lorenz and Lynn Fahey will collect nominations for the November vote.
  
	

	Director’s Report
	Melissa Smith reported in Mike Barbieri absence.  She reported that she was stepping down as Deputy Director and would work part-time as the Planning Director.  Susan Holloway would now be the Deputy Director of DSAMH.  Jim asked Melissa to come back occasionally to give reports on the Planning Department.

Steve Dettwyler states we have programs called halfway houses and they have 60 beds in the state.  There is an RFP out for 120 beds and it will be called sober living.  There is also an RFP out for women’s sober living with children under the age of 10.  Sober living houses will have staff.  Gaudenzia is moving the New Journey program to Middletown.  All programs are moving from Governor Bacon campus in the next 3 - 4 months.  All programs in the state are working to get Medicaid contracts.  Detox Health Services are now called Withdrawal Management Services.  Sun Behavioral Health is proposing a new 90 bed Psychiatric Hospital in Georgetown.  It will be for all ages and a public hearing is set for 9/29/2015.

The Destiny (Spiral) Project is a group of people on a mission to restore and memorialize the DPC’s Cemetery.  There will be a presentation by Kathy Dettwyler and Faith Kuehn about the project next month.  They will speak at the GAC meeting in October.
· Comments and Discussion Followed

	

	
	
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	Chairman Lafferty reported for Helena Carter  that project CORE is the implementation of PIER which is the early intervention referral program.  It will help to evaluate children who might develop psychosis.  Treatment includes family and child.  The use of anti-psychotic medicine is minimized and Fish Oil has been found to be more effective in treatment of these children.  This is a federal funded 5 year grant.  There is a treatment team PSI is going to run at the Springer Building.  They want to hire youth between the ages of 16 - 25 to make a connection to the community.  Project Safety is federal suicide prevention 5 year grant.  The main aspect being to introduce a primary screening tool to physicians.  Clients can be screened in the office or emergency room.
	

	            Employment Committee
	There was no report given due to the lack of representation.  
	

	            Membership Committee
	There was no report given due to the lack of representation.  
	

	
Community Services Committee
	Jim Martin states there is a code purple expansion all over the state.  Re-entry programs are popping up all over the southern end of the state.  The Seaford area is working hard on substance abuse treatment.  The mayor of Harrington is on board for the new detox center but the community not so much.
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	There was no report given due to the lack of representation.  
	

	Old Business 
	There is a RFP for a new CAPES contract.  Recovery Innovations received the award.  Capes contract was to end last summer but the new program wasn’t in place so thru negotiations with Christian Care it was extended to December 31, 2015.  RI just broke ground and won’t be ready until February 2016,  Christian Care extended the program to March 2016.  This program will be on Chestnut Hill Road.
	

	New Business
	  Alexia Wolf a peer working with MHA has put a grant together.  It   introduces support groups in the state to a course called “Hearing Voices”.  The grant allows for free training and the training is now being finalized.  The object is to normalize the fact that people do hear voices.

Next week is the 3rd CIT Training and it will be downstate.

There will be a full day conference on 10/7/2015 titled “Shining Light into Darkness”.  The conference will be remembering those who died in mental health and will be held at the Chase Center on the Riverfront. Steve says overdose protection using NARCAN will be expanded next year at Brandywine Counseling.
	

	Public Comment
	None
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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